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Distinguished Participants,

On behalf of Mr. Stefan Schweinfest, Director of the United Nations Statistics Division, I would like to welcome you to the Pacific Region Workshop on Gender Statistics and thank and congratulate our colleagues from the Secretariat of the Pacific Community, the International Labour Organization, and SIAP-the Statistical Institute for Asia and the Pacific  for their contribution and  participation in the meeting, and the Fiji Government for kindly hosting it. 
Let me start by highlighting that progress towards achieving gender equality, according to the latest (2014) MDGs global assessment, reveals a mixed picture: with gender disparities now more prevalent at higher levels of education; women’s political participation continuing to increase in most countries; and women’s status in the labour market improving, despite gender disparity still persisting and the need for more family-friendly policies to support greater women’s participation in the job market..

However additional progress will be achieved, with gender equality and women’s empowerment continuing to be at a forefront of global policy concerns and given the established norm that development can be greatly facilitated by empowering women and girls and by eliminating gender inequalities.  This was also recently reaffirmed by the inclusion of a stand-alone goal, and related targets, on “achieving gender equality and empower all women and girls” in the outcome document of the Open Working Group (OWG) for the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), adopted in New York only few weeks ago. 
We expect that this will translate in an increased demand for gender statistics that are regularly produced and provide solid and objective evidence on gender-based differences by addressing issues related to women and men’s roles in society. 

Therefore, given the lack of adequate data in many countries, there is an urgent need to improve statistical systems to ensure the full mainstreaming of gender into data production, analysis and dissemination and increase the availability of gender statistics for national and international monitoring. 
Work programme of UNSD in the area of gender statistics 

Dear colleagues,

It is in this context that I am happy to restate the UNSD firm commitment to bring gender statistics programmes forward and lead the development of gender statistics globally. 
As many of you already know, UNSD has been actively working on the production and monitoring of gender statistics for many years, holding a strong leadership role at the global level. The Statistics Division’s work on gender statistics was initiated in the early 1980s in response to the call for more statistics on the status of women. The UNSD gender statistics programme has since then focused: on the review and development of concepts and methods; the compilation and dissemination of gender statistics; the provision of training to strengthen national statistical capacity; the promotion of best practices and exchange of experiences; and the improvement of international coordination and dialogue with countries.  

More recently, since 2006, UNSD has been the secretariat of the Inter-agency and Expert Group on Gender Statistics (IAEG-GS), a group of subject-matter experts from national and international statistical offices, in charge of coordinating the Global Gender Statistics Programme, mandated by the UN Statistical Commission. 

Of particular importance to our work is the fact that the UN Statistical Commission in February 2013 “agreed to use the minimum set of gender indicators”, identified by the Inter-agency and Expert Group on Gender Statistics, “as a basic set for international compilation and national data collection”. We believe this is an important step towards the harmonization of gender statistics among countries for the production of robust and comparable evidence on the status of women and men around the world.
Dear colleagues,

This workshop provides the opportunity to take stock of international standards and their regional and national adaptations for the production of gender statistics, and review and learn from statistical best practices and each other’s experience on selected critical areas for gender equality and women’s empowerment such as work, health, time use and violence against women. 
Finally,
We, at the United Nations Statistics Division, are honoured to serve the global statistical community and remain committed to foster the development of gender statistics, promote collaboration among national, regional and international statistical agencies and to assist national statistical systems to fully integrate a gender perspective in their work.
Let me conclude by expressing our appreciation for your participation in this meeting, and by thanking once again our colleagues from the Secretariat of the Pacific Community, for their excellent job in preparing this meeting, the International Labour Organization and SIAP for their participation and the Government of Fiji for their kind hospitality in this beautiful island. The UN Statistics Division is looking forward to working with you all to promote the advancement of gender statistics. 

Thank you and I wish you a very successful meeting.
